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5. President's Comments 
Mayor Pruyn had no comments. 

6. Community Development Committee Report 
Chair: Trustee Vacant, Co-Chair: Trustee Gavanes 

a. Fence Height Variance - 615 East North Street 
Petitioner and Owner Neil Teubel, 615 East North Street, submitted cost options for 
replacing the top one-foot of various sections of the property's existing five-foot 
fence with one-foot of lattice. The Village Board had consensus the north section of 
the five-foot fence demonstrated hardship. 

Trustee Linsner moved to recommend approval of PC 21-007, 615 East North 
Street, Variance for Fence Heights, Petitioners and Owners Neil and Jenny Teubel, 
with the amendment of reducing the height of the south section of the fence from 
five-foot to four-foot with one-foot of lattice on top. Trustee Gavanes seconded. 

Roll Call: 
Aye - Trustee Linsner. 
No - Trustees Aiani, Gavanes, Leahy, Madaras, Powers. 
Absent - None. 
MOTION FAILED. 

Trustee Gavanes moved to recommend approval of PC 21 -007, 615 East North 
Street, Variance for Fence Heights, Petitioners and Owners Neil and Jenny Teubel. 
Trustee Aiani seconded. 

Roll Call: 
Aye - Trustee Aiani. 
No - Trustees Gavanes, Leahy, Linsner, Madaras, Powers. 
Absent - None. 
MOTION FAILED. 

Trustee Gavanes moved to recommend approval of PC 21 -007, 615 East North 
Street, Variance for Fence Heights, Petitioners and Owners Neil and Jenny Teubel, 
with the amendment of reducing the height of the west and south sections of the 
fence from five-foot to four-foot with one-foot of lattice on top. Trustee Leahy seconded. 

Roll Call: 
Aye - Trustees Gavanes, Leahy, Linsner, Madaras, Powers. 
No - Trustee Aiani. 
Absent - None. 
MOTION APPROVED. 

b. Residential Fence Variance Moratorium 
Resident Jeff Williams, 428 West Division Street, requested the Village Board not 
approve a moratorium on residential fences. Resident Williams is in the process of 
submitting a variance petition to allow a four-foot (maximum three-feet) see-through 
aluminum fence past the front of his residence to enclose a side yard. Mayor Pruyn 
noted proof of a hardship would be required for variance approval. 
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7. 

The Village Board consensus was to not approve a moratorium on residential 
fences or make a text amendment to the zoning ordinance due to the Village 
Board's preference to existing fence code. The Village Board directed staff to review 
new variance inquires and petitions to determine hardship, provide guidance to the 
Plan Commission and Village Board when variances are warranted, and inform 
inquiries and applicants staff determination is not binding and variance petitions can 
still be submitted to the Plan Commission for consideration. 

Capital and Infrastructure Committee Report 
Chair: Trustee Aiani, Co-Chair: Trustee Vacant 

a. 2021 Sanitary Manhole Rehabilitation Program - Bid Award 
Trustee Aiani moved to recommend approval of awarding Michaels Corporation the 
2021 Sanitary Manhole Rehabilitation Program with a bid amount of $194,276.00. 
Trustee Powers seconded. 

Roll Call: 
Aye - Trustees Aiani, Gavanes, Leahy, Linsner, Madaras, Powers. 
No - None. 
Absent- None. 
MOTION APPROVED. 

b. 2021 Sanitary Sewer Cured-in-Place Pipelining - Bid Award 
Trustee Aiani moved to recommend approval of awarding the 2021 Sanitary Sewer 
Cured-in-Place Pipelining to Michels Corporation with a winning bid amount of 
$204,836.00. Trustee Leahy seconded. 

Roll Call: 
Aye - Trustees Aiani, Gavanes, Leahy, Linsner, Madaras, Powers. 
No-None. 
Absent - None. 
MOTION APPROVED. 

The Village Board had consensus to support a program to reimburse property owners 
impacted by the location of the common drain beneath their structures 50% or up to 
$10,000.00 of the cost to reroute or duct tile the common drain . Staff will present the final 
program for approval in July 2021. 

8. Finance and Operations Committee Report 
Chair: Trustee Madaras, Co-Chair: Trustee Linsner 

a. Sewer Fees - Waiver for Residential Swimming Pools 
Trustee Madaras moved to recommend approval of creating a policy to reduce fees 
for the first-time filling of new residential inground swimming pools. Trustee Aiani 
seconded. 

Roll Call: 
Aye - Trustees Aiani, Gavanes, Leahy, Linsner, Madaras, Powers. 
No-None. 
Absent - None. 
MOTION APPROVED. 
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b. 2021-2022 Fiscal Year Budget-Approval 
Trustee Madaras moved to recommend approval of the 2021-2022 Fiscal Year 
Budget as amended by Village Board. Prior to the 2022-2023 Fiscal Year Budget, 
the Village Board will review the percentages used to pay salaries from multiple 
funds for any adjustments, and current fees to ensure the fees cover Village costs. 
Staff will review the 2021-2022 Fiscal Year Budget in November 2021 to monitor 
revenues and expenditures. Trustee Gavanes seconded. 

Roll Call: 
Aye - Trustees Aiani, Gavanes, Leahy, Linsner, Powers. 
No - Trustee Madaras. 
Absent - None. 
MOTION APPROVED. 

9. Intergovernmental Committee Report 
Chair: Trustee Leahy, Co-Chair: Trustee Aiani 
Trustee Leahy had no report. 

10. Department Head Reports 

Police Department 
Director of Police O'Connor reported the Police Department is working with the State's 
Attorney's Office on three separate graphic and complex cases. 

Public Works Department 
Public Works Director Subers reported Superintendent of Utilities Brandon Hanson has 
completed three Insurance Services Office (ISO) Fire Ratings reports for Roselle, 
Bloomingdale, and Itasca fire districts; the Shredding-Only Event on Saturday, June 12, 
2021 had 300 vehicles fill 1% trucks; and the first adult mosquito spraying is tonight. 

Engineering Services 
Village Engineer Wesolowski reported the Department of Commerce and Economic 
Opportunity (DCEO) Street Lighting and Street Resurfacing projects are both underway. 

Administrative Services Department 
Administrative Services Manager Spencer was absent; no report. 

Village Attorney 
Village Attorney Hervas had no report. 

Village Clerk 
Village Clerk Conidi had no report. 

11. Village Administrator Report 
Village Administrator Ergo reported the proposed Holiday Inn Express at Bridge Point 
Itasca pulled their letter of intent and the Ricky Rocket's project is moving forward; a 
major transit-oriented multi-family developer is interested in a development near the Metra 
train station; the Hamilton Lake beer garden project was postponed until next year; and 
working with Choose DuPage regarding a large manufacturer and distributor potentially 
moving into Bridge Point Itasca with 200-400 jobs and a large sales tax impact. 
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Mayor Pruyn reported residents adjacent to the Itasca Country Club with questions about 
the placement of the new fence along the golf course need to perform a survey and 
provide any negative results to the Village for action. 

12. Old Business 
No Old Business. 

13. New Business 
No New Business. 

14. Closed Session 
No Closed Session. 

15. Adjournment 
Trustee Gavanes moved to adjourn the Committee of the Whole Meeting at 9: 11 p.m. 
Trustee Leahy seconded. 

Roll Call: 
Aye - Trustees Aiani, Gavanes, Leahy, Linsner, Madaras, Powers. 
No - None. 
Absent- None. 
MOTION APPROVED. 

Submitted this 15th day of June 2021. 


